JAPAN P&I NEWS

No.879-17/03/06

外航組合員各位

ジカ熱問題の進展 中国検疫当局、ジカ感染地域からの船舶に対する 蚊の駆除証明書を要求する通達を更新せず

題記の件に関し、2016年3月28日付Japan P&I News No.809、8月30日付同No.839及び9月14日付同No.845をご参照下さい。

中国のコレスポンデンツ Huatai Insurance Agency & Consultant Service Ltd.より中国におけるジカウイルス対策に関する続報を受領しましたので、ご参考に供します。

中国出入境検験検疫局(CIQ, Chinese Entry-Exit Inspection and Quarantine Bureau)に確認したところ、同検疫局よる、ジカ汚染地域を最終港として中国に入港する本船に蚊の駆除証明を要求する通達は、本年 3 月 2 日に失効し延長されなかったとのことです。また幾つかの港の CIQ 事務所にも確認し、駆除証明書が必要でないことを確認したとのことです。

ただ、港によっては本通達失効の伝達に時間を要する可能性があることから、念のため 実際の寄港に際しては現地代理店に確認を取ることを推奨しています。

各船舶の安全航行と事故防止を祈念いたします。

以上

日本船主責任相互保険組合

ロスプリベンション推進部

Tel: +81 3 3662 7229 Fax: +81 3 3662 7107

E-mail: lossprevention-dpt@piclub.or.jp

Website: https://www.piclub.or.jp

添付: Huatai Circular PNI 1703

Circular Ref No.: PNI1703

Date: 03 March 2017

Dear Sirs or Madam,

Subject: Follow-up Advice on Requirement of MEC for Vessels from ZIKA Affected Areas by Chinese Quarantine Authority-The MEC is not required any more

Reference is made to our previous Circulars (Ref No.:1603 & 1604 &1609) on this issue. We note that the "Notice on Prevention and Control of Zika Virus into China" issued by Chinese Entry-Exit Inspection and Quarantine Bureau ("CIQ") has become void on 02 March 2017.

Through contacting relevant departments of Chinese Quarantine Authority, we were advised that the Notice will not be renewed and the MEC is no longer required if vessels' last port of call is a Zika affected countries/ areas after 02 March 2017.

We also consulted some local CIQ offices and understand that the MEC is not a necessity for port entry formalities any more.

Anyway, Owners are still suggested to contact local ship agent before calling Chinese ports for the sake of good order, viewing that some local requirements might vary for the time being.

Hope the above is of assistance. Any query, please feel free to contact us at pni.bj@huatai-serv.com.

Best regards,

Cui Jiyu Vice President